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CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.
Before beginning the meeting, Chairman Russ Kaubris gave a brief over-view of who the Trust is as a reminder for folks and introduction for new meeting participants.  Russ stated the Trust was formed under MGL Chapter 32B.  We service 69 units including towns, school districts, fire, and police, across Franklin County and Hampshire County, with a few in Hampden County and Worcester County as well.  We are a self-insured Trust which means we set our premium rates and benefit plan design; all premiums collected in turn pay all claims for coverage.  
Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 10:06 a.m. with a quorum present of 88.64% of the weighted vote. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of July 21,2021 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

FINANCIAL REPORT
Month of August 2021
The Financial Report showed a starting cash balance for August of $8,840,726.73 with a total monthly income of $5,414,913.05. The monthly expenses totaled $7,467,790.98 leaving a total net monthly income of ($2,052,877.93).  The accounts receivable balance was $1,287,994.05 which if paid on time would have left us with a balance of $42,696,462.25.  

Investments and CD’s for August 2021
The investments portfolio value was $13,713,195.68 with a market change of $177,509.88 leaving a total of $13,890,705.56.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,152,233.17, with interest earned of $4,170.56 leaving a balance of $16,156,403.73.
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

WELLNESS UPDATE
Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:

· Ahealthyme – The FY21 campaign ended with 400 participants.  The new campaign began July 1st.  
· Online Classes – There were recently 4 online classes offered: 2 cooking classes, 1 on Time and Self Health, and 1 on Gut Health.  Michele is working with Wellable and hopeful to launch new programs soon such as Stress Busters, Barre and Pilates.  
· Fall Challenge – The “Eat Well Be Well” challenge which had over 300 participants will conclude on Monday.  
· Mini Grants – The new year mini grants were awarded to 11 units.  Michele is hopeful to get back on track with onsite programs.  
· Wellness Credits – BCBS has awarded the Wellness Initiative with $30,000 points for credits to be used this fiscal year.  These point credits are used to pay for online webinars, onsite health fairs, virtual cooking/fitness classes, and gift cards/incentives.  
· Learn to Live – Trends are showing employers have become increasingly focused on and dedicated to supporting mental health and well-being in the workplace. Thru BCBS and our Wellness program, we are promoting the use of the Learn to Live program.  Units can direct members to www.learntolive.com or Michele for more information.

For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 
CVS IMPLEMENTATION UPDATE/CARD INCENTIVE

CVS Implementation Update

Joe explained we received a fair amount of member phone calls in the first couple months since we changed to CVS Caremark although they have mostly settled down now.  Most calls were from members that didn’t read their mailing regarding the change, threw away their ID cards, or forgot about the new year’s RX deductible resetting.  Joe reported we are still meeting with CVS Caremark every two weeks and our direct contact there has been very helpful in resolving any items that have come up.   

Card Incentive

Joe stated the Covid Vaccination gift card incentive was well received with 45 units participating and a little over 1,400 gift cards distributed.  

FY21 AUDIT

Joe explained the auditors were in the office in August to work on our FY21 audit.  They still need to gather information from the retirement office, so we don't expect the audit report to be finalized until January at the earliest.  Joe stated he and Russ met with the lead auditor to discuss last year's comment regarding our GL accounting processes.  We expect this comment to come up again this year, but they discussed that we could utilize the Quickbooks program a little more to satisfy the auditor’s comment.

NEW UNIT MORATORIUM
Joe stated there were 3 towns from Worcester County that recently requested more information on joining the Trust.  At the last Executive Committee, they discussed allowing any more units to join the Trust or not.  Although the Trust is well reserved at this time, it was discussed that we’re in this position due to the current units within the Trust who helped build us up this way and because of Covid.  Joe explained as we are starting to see an increase in claims post-Covid shutdown, the EC decided it would be best to put on a moratorium for 18 months and reevaluate then.  

MEDEX 2022 RATE

Joe reported we reduced our Medex rate last year by 3% due to Covid. Although we are seeing claims begin to increase again, Joe stated the Executive Committee has recommended keeping the rate flat at $327.00 for 2022.  Joe stated the Trust will do our annual mailing to all current Medex subscribers notifying them of the new rates and PDP formulary changes.  It's the unit's responsibility to send open enrollment notifications to all those eligible for Medex that are not currently enrolled.

On a motion by Michael Sullivan, seconded by Deborah Kuhn, it was voted to accept the EC recommendation of a zero increase to the Medex 2022 premium rate, keeping it at $327.00 monthly.  This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor. 

Cindy explained any member changing from the HMO/PPO plans to Medex will receive new ID numbers and new ID cards from CVS Caremark.  Although CVS Caremark is the pharmacy benefit manager for both the HMO/PPO and Blue Medicare RX PDP plans, they are operationally two completely different plans. Joe explained the HMO/PPO plan is set and controlled by the Trust, the Blue Medicare RX PDP plan is set and controlled by the government.  When member’s change plans, they must start over with new ID cards, new ID numbers and re-register online under their new CVS Caremark plan.  

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE ELECTIONS
Joe stated 7 of the 9 current Executive Committee members were up for reelection; Donna Foglio and Michael Sullivan have stepped down due to retiring.  Joe took a moment to thank Donna (who had already retired) and Mike (who was in attendance for his last meeting) for their contribution to the Trust and participation serving on the Executive Committee.  Joe then explained Emily Russo of Easthampton and Donna Whiteley of South Hadley had already expressed their interest in running for the vacant EC positions and were preplaced on the ballot.  Joe opened the floor for any additional EC nominations; there were none.  

On a motion by Michael Sullivan seconded by Stephanie Douglass, it was voted to accept the slate of candidates as presented on the ballot for the election of the Executive Committee.  This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor. 

ADJOURNMENT
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting at 10:42 a.m. by unanimous consent, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule

Executive Committee – November XX, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM (TBD)
Executive Committee – December 15, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM 
Executive Committee – January 19, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Insurance Advisory Committee – January 26, 2021, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM
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